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Shire of Hartwood

Minutes

July 21, 2013

In Attendance:  John Mail (John MacAndrew), Danielle Bevan (Cunegonda), Michael Prosolowski (Mischa), Roberto Tolfo, Shirley Tolfo (Fjorlief), Rosemary Webster (Freydis), Lynne Courtney (Hawa), Linda J. Doerksen (Halima), Jamie Prowse (Kjartan), Taleah Cristea (Symonne), Reme (Mike) Bourgeault (Sextus), Allison Mail (Aline de Seez), Valorie Lennox (Elspeth), Julie (Scathach), Jacquelyn

Brought to order 1:18pm

Minutes read and accepted as read, motion – Kjartan, 2nd – Mischa, approved.

Archery Report: Now that the weather has improved we've had several weeks of archery practice. 
John and I were able to travel down to attend a Seagirt archery practice. We were able to help out with marshaling and coaching.

A few of the Hartwood archers were able to attend Stranded Mermaid tourney in False Isle. John ran a very small arrow making class for a young archer from Fjordland.

I will be the Archery MIC at the upcoming Seagirt/Hartwood Newcomers event (July 26-28). John will be teaching an Intro to Archery class at this event and I will be running an archery fun shoot. All classes are free at this event.
I would ask if people have any old arrows lying around that they no longer use, if they would be willing to donate them to the Shire for loaner gear. The arrows that John and I have been loaning from our personal supply are rapidly diminishing. Seagirt kindly donated a set of arrows. They are pretty heavy and would be best shot by a child or very small person. Thanks to Seagirt. Also it would be great if we could gather together some finger tabs and arm guards that would be officially part of Hartwood's equipment. Until now we have been using our own personal supply of gear that we have accumulated over the years. We can make our own finger tabs out of old belt at a future A&S possibly?

Herald Report:  This is my first report since I have taken on the position of Hartwood's Herald. There hasn't been much happening. False Isle did request assistance for Voice Heralds at their Stranded Mermaids Tournament. Charles Le Verdier kindly assisted them with Town Crying.
I did teach a short session on Period Banners and Standards at a recent A&S night. It is my plan to hold Heraldic information sessions once a month, possibly at future A&S nights starting in the fall.

I will be looking for deputy voice and book heralds. If anyone is interested in Heraldry please contact me, even if you have never studied heraldry before but are wanting to learn.
MOS:  Mike took over last month.  Shed is up, Armor Key is getting set up.  Practice is Monday, Tuesday and Thursday 6-9pm in Nanaimo.  Fighters from Nanaimo plan on attending the Fowl War..  In the last year the fighters have gone from 5 to 15, with thanks going to Thorfinn for his hard work.

Exchequer: 1) The June Statement reads:
$2852.07 in the main account
$5.08 in savings

Since then we have had an additional $40 donation towards NMS income, and $95 NMS check written to An Tir.

2) I want to thank everyone who chipped into the fund. Some non-members who were there paid their share and more; some members donated; some members who weren't even present donated. I'm grateful for the generosity of the Shire, and grateful we can put it behind us now.

3) We've run out of cheques, which are on order and should arrive within the next week.

4) I've completed my first 'solo' quarterly report, and have it available for the Shire to look at. April through June saw a gross income of $1,256.01, and expenses of $914.90, for a net income of $341.11.

5) Recently we had a request for funds and I'm concerned there may be confusion over my response. I'd like to clarify that as Exchequer, I am only one member of the Financial Committee which includes all Greater Officers -- Seneschal, Exchequer, Master of Stables, Chronicler, Arts & Sciences (Open), Herald (Open) and Chatelaine (Open). I do not have a veto, nor are fund requests officially approved or denied outside of a Financial or Council meeting.

I consider helping to ensure a member's request has the best possible chance of success to be a part of my position; this includes advising if something is highly unlikely to pass as presented, coming up with alternatives, directing them to speak with the any Council Member with a direct interest in the proposal, and walking members through how to create a budget and fill out paperwork. (I can, in fact, be bribed to fill out some of that paperwork for you. I enjoy dark chocolate, coffee and mead.)

There is only one group of people more heavily regulated in the SCA than Fighters; Exchequers. There are policies and procedures handed down to us, and while often tedious I hope everyone appreciates that when I insist upon them being followed I'm not attempting to play Scrooge. I want the Shire to flourish, and for it's members to have all they need from us to make the most out of everyone's time in the SCA.

If anyone has questions or concerns regarding the financial policy of the Society or the Shire, or wants to pitch an idea that will require funds, please don't hesitate to send me a message. I'm happy to help prepare your proposal for council.
Chronicler:  Quarterly report not done.  Need to work on Hartbeat.

Chatelaine:  September 1 – Demo in Qualicum and September 7 – Port Alberni Fall Fair Parade.

Seneschal:  Thank you to the officers that have stepped up to fill council.  A&S is still open.  

Fowl War:  Tokens are done.  Mike is taking care of the fighters, setting similar to ToA. Needs water bearers, and pouches for Warlords for the gold coin, we still have some left from Autumn feast. Plans moving along smoothly.  Cunnegunda is arranging classes.

Peasant Revel:  Event Steward is Halima, October 5.  Kitchen staff is set up, Need help with Setup and clean up.  Tickets are available now.

White Court – December 5 – No Event Steward.

Miscellaneous items.  

Coombeck split there is nothing new.

Request of funding for Guest fighting Instructor.  No proper budget has been submitted but it has been suggested that it would be $300 per trip and that anyone who shows up should be charged.  MoS doesn't feel that right now would be a good time to do this.  Our shire can not afford to pay for this to happen once a month.  If fundraising was done then maybe once a quarter.  Suggested to have him come to TUTR.  MoS will discuss with fighters.

Principality News:  August 23-25 is Investiture. Albion Fair Grounds in Maple Ridge. Heavy Fighting and Archery Championships for Tir Righ.  Classes start on Friday night.  Volunteers needed for anything and everything.  Tokens needed, 10” long, Blue and white can be accented with black, Tir Righ star and and X.  They can be woven, painted etc anything accepted.

Shire Recognition:  Cunegonda:  We haven't had any award withing the Shire for atleast 2 years.  Stag Tags are needed for fighters that qualify currently there are 12 needed by the war.  We need to have other tokens as well.  Such as Tokens for Selflessness.  It would be nice to have a token like this for Tristan as he is the reason we have fighters.  

We need to decide if we want standardized tokens.  Suggested that a committee be put together to discuss, a rep from each of the 3 old Shires and come to an agreement.  Cunegonda, Halima, Mike and Symonne have volunteered.  

Stuff:  Elspeth has brought a lot of “stuff” that may work for new comers event.  Whatever the Shire doesn't want will be donated to newcomers.

August 16 – 18 Seagirt's Summer Tourney.

Next meetings:  We will continue with the hall.  It is $35 a meeting.  

August meeting will be at the war.

September 15 and October 20 were suggested dates.

At September meeting we will plan for November, December and January meeting dates.

Mike is building armor kits for the Key.  He will make a list of excess inventory and approximate value and it will then be decided what to do with it.

Meeting adjourned 3:30pm.


Shire of Hartwood
Minutes

August 11, 2013

In Attendance:  Taleah (Symonne), Susan Hudema (Sarah), Kat Berkley (Katrina), Kathy Boddam (Meraude), Sarah McShae (Prudence), Meaghan Wolff, Danielle Bevan (Cunegonda), Carol Lewis (Diamante), Bruce McDonald, John Mail (John Macandrew), Jamie Prowse (Kjartan), Linda Doerksen (Halima), Nik Pernicka (Charles), Roberto Tolfo, Jean Clark (Elizabeth), Alec Clark-Warner, Allison Mail (Aline)

Meeting brought to order at 10:00 am.

Move to accept minutes with the following amendments:  Archery report needs to be replaced with the July 2013's report, July 2012's report was submitted by mistake.  Term Shire Awards needs to be changed to Shire Tokens.  Motion made by Cunegonda, 2nd by Kjartan.

A&S:  Officer has been changed to Lynne Courtenay.

Exchequer:  No actual report.  Gate for war was out by $30.00.  45 people through the gate.

Archery:  The archers of Hartwood have been busy attending Wars and practices. They have done very well.
I was Target Archery MIC for the joint Seagirt Hartwood Newcomers Event. This went well, with many archers enjoying the novelty shoots that I created. The winner was Cunegonda.

John taught the Introduction to Archery as well as coaching and running the line during the day.

It would be great to possible purchase a 20-25 lb right handed bow for loaner gear. Or if someone has an used bow which they would like to donate that would be great.
MOS:  Thorwolf came out for marshalling issue.  It has been dealt with.  We now have 4 full armor kits but still need some straps.  War went off without a hitch.  ToA : we came in 3rd out of 25.  Looking for new places to practice for the winter.

Herald:  A fairly quiet month. We did have a request for assistance with researching a name, which Halima and Doireann were able to deal with.  During Fowl War, I have asked Charles to act as Town Crier.
Store:  If we know where things are please let Kjartan know.

Seneschal:  Offices are being filled.

New Chatelaine is Prudence (Sarah McShae)

Peasants Revel:  Tickets are available.  Need help with Set up.  Have someone working on the games.  Fjorlief may donate goat cheese.  Doors open 4pm dinner at 6pm.

White Court:  December 7.  Mike will Event Steward.

2 demos coming up.  September 1 in Qualicum.  We will have 2 six foot tables, with A&S demo's, photo album and maybe a fighter in armor.

September 7 is the Port Alberni Fall Fair Parade.

Coombeck has decided not the best time to start a new shire.

Tokens for Shire, committee will meet and discuss.

We will look at moving War to September and holding another event in June.  

Principality has asked up to put bids in for 2 events next year, Coronet and Investiture.  We may get one but we do need the help of the Shire.  

Adjourned 10:46.
Coming Events
Greetings

Lions Gate is offering the new One Year Book Binding Course this fall and next spring. 

Location is in Lions Gate at Hastings and Nanaimo, Vancouver BC near Sky Train and bus stops.

Sunday mornings once a month, as noted on each course.

Registrations is open now.
There is room for 8 students and priority will be given to full time students, with others being added if space is available,

The following course descriptions outline the once a month classes to be offered over the next year 4 in the fall, and 4 in the spring.  Priority will be given to students who register for the whole course, $ 100 and single classes will be registered as space is available

Aelana Cordovera 
sburrows@shaw.ca  (604) 876-9105
One Year Bookbinding Class

Students will gain a hands on acquaintance with bookbinding structures and materials for the medieval period in Europe and Muslim countries. In addition styles of book cover decoration will be demonstrated and suitable calligraphy and illumination for each will be discussed. The course provides a basic progress of skills for artisans and an in depth understanding for judges of bookbinding skills.

1. Intro to Bookbinding (2 - 3 hours) October 6 2013

Includes making a basic florilegium (soft cover book) as well as a discussion of historical bookbinding materials and techniques.  Beginning with early Florileium, the Coptic, Anglo- Saxon-Carolingian, 12th Century Monastic, and Gothic hard cover and soft cover styles.  Included is a study of adaptations of bookbinding technique to the printed book. Samples of different structures will be available to examine.  Students will fold paper into quires, sew and cover a basic paper book.

Max 8 - Cost $ 7 for extensive handout and supplies

For all classes, all tools will be supplied, but students may bring
ruler, pencil, bone folder, triangle, awl if they have them on hand.

These Books are ideal for largesse and gifts.


2. Coptic Sewn Boards (3 - 4 hours ) October 20, 2013

Suitable for Egyptian, Byzantine, Greek, Arabic, Irish, Roman Christian books.  In this earliest style, wooden boards are sewn directly to the quires of paper or papyrus pages in a chain stitch. We will discuss how leather covers can be decorated and added to the book but will not do so in this class.  Headbands and leather ties may also be added.

Max 8 - Cost $ 10 for handout and materials 

3.  Anglo Saxon and Carolingian (6 -8 hours)   November 10, 2013


The first advance in sewing pages onto cord supports was developed by the Anglo Saxon binders, which spread to the Continent with Irish missionaries, and was soon adopted by Rome.  Paper quires will be sewn to hemp cords, which will be threaded through wooden boards.  A leather cover with end tabs and appropriate catch will be added.


Max 8 - Cost $15 for handout and materials.

4.  Romanesque, 12th C Monastic  (6 - 8 hours)  December 8, 2013


Oak boards and leather cover, simple clasp, use of sewing frame. This is the high point of hand bound books developed from earlier styles by the monastic bookbinders of the 12th and 13th centuries.  Quires of pagers
will be sewn onto split leather thongs using a sewing frame, which developed at this time.  Tunnels will be made in oak boards for threading the thongs through.  A demonstration of sewing headbands and embroidered tabs, will be given. Discussion of how the leather covers were decorated with metal stamps and simple metal clasps on leather straps. We will apply a simple cover and demonstrate making a metal clasp. 


Max 8 - Cost $ 15 for handout and materials
5. Gothic Books: 14 - 15 C (9 - 12 hours) includes overnight drying time.  Jan 18 - 19 2014

Includes use of sewing frame, leather cover, simple clasp, and headbands.  With the universities came Guild -produced books, both simplifying the monastic techniques and elaborating the decoration of book covers for students and noble book lovers. Quires (paper pages) will be sewn on leather thongs or cords, and head and
tai bands will be sewn. As books were stood up in bookshelves, head and tail tabs were no longer used. Discussion of the various stamping, embossed metal and jewel and embroidered covers and elaborate catches with pictures will take place.


Max 8 - Cost $ 18 for supplies and handout.

6. An extra day to make brass corners, clasps and decorations can be arranged in a workshop. 
This will include skills of designing for your book, sawing brass, bending, and decoration by repousse, etching, or enamel.  Then more bending, drilling and nailing onto leather covered book boards.

Max 6 or bring tools - cost $15 for materials and handout.
February TBA


7. Renaissance -Limp Parchment (3 - 4 hours)   March  TBA

A ancient economy binding, later developed for printed paper books. Limp parchment books are found in libraries throughout the Middle Ages, especially for nuns and students, or for unfinished gatherings of material. They came into their own with the universities and printing press when fast and cheap methods of producing the Medieval Pocket Book were required. Quires are sewn directly to a parchment or paper cover, supported by a leather or thin wooden back strip. We will use a long stitch with chain stitch at the ends, though simpler and more elaborate methods are also possible. No head and tail bands.  Covers may have an envelop flap in the Islamic style and ties and button to keep them closed.

Max 8 - Cost $10 for hand made paper covers, though parchment may sometimes be available for an extra $ 10 charge.


8. Islamic Books  (3 - 4 hours)  April TBA


Islamic books come in many styles, but we will make the envelope book that preceded the modern case binding. Paper quires will be sewn and pasteboard will be used to support a leather cover.  Islamic decoration will be studied and some simple decoration may be applied before the book is finally covered and dried.
Max 8 - Cost $12


Elective Classes : To be held at other sessions of TUTR at other events.
* * * *
My lords and my ladies! Now that the big events have passed, we think of the coming winter and the upcoming...

Peasants' Revel!
October 5, 2013
Courtenay Masonic Hall
361 Fifth Street, Courtenay, BC

Doors at 4 p.m.

The tourney season is winding down, the firewood is stacked and already being used, and it's time to celebrate the end of a great summer...

Food! Simple, hearty, stick-to-your-ribs, prepare-for-winter...
Games! Some are organized (and never seen before!) and some you can bring yourself...
Company! That's you!

Menu:
Beef pottage (beef stew, loaded with meat and veg, full of flavor)
Vegan pottage (vegan stew, loaded with vegetables, full of flavor)
Breads, Butter
Cheese from Fjorlief, Yoghurt cheese
Compote (stewed dried fruit with cinnamon and cream)

From Hawa (Ahveh):
Treats: dates, tahini, green cardamom, pistachios, rolled in sesame seed or coconut...
And perhaps some rice pudding made with cinnamon-stick and green cardamom-infused coconut milk, and garnished with pistachios...


Tickets available from Halima al-Rakkasa, $15 adults and $7.50 ages 12-18. Cheques made out to SCA-Shire of Hartwood. The deadline is September 15th.

Note that there is limited seating! Payment is your only guarantee of a spot at the table.


Event Steward: Halima al-Rakkasa , 250-703-0494, halima.dancer@gmail.com

* * * *
Seagirt Bardic Even and Masked Ball
October 19, 2013
Doors open at 9:30 for Bardic Classes

To preregister contact Tristan at liciniusc@hotmail.com
Lady Diamante de Magenta will be providing a simple lunch on site.


Light Meal $6.00 – Choice of Vegetarian Gluten Free Soup or Meat Stew, Salad and Bread

Hearty Meal $8.00 – Same as Light Meal ALSO includes dessert.


Just Dessert $2.00

There will be a Tavern by Anna Jane!  Open around 4:30

The evening meal will be Potluck beginning at 5:30

Site Info:  Eastern Star Hall, 3281 Harriet Street, Victoria BC

Directions:  From Westshore and up island going south on HWY 1, pass Tillicum Road then right onto Harriet Road.  The hall is across from the park.
Tir Righ Coronet Tournament
November 2 – 3, 2013 
Barony of Seagirt

Autocrat:  Tristan Seagirt
Mighty Ulfgar and fair Juahara invite all to the Barony of Seagirt which will host the Coronet Tournament to choose their successors to the Storm Thrones of Tir Righ.  As well there will be a host of other activities such as Classes for The University of Tir Righ, A Buy-a-Life Rapier tournament, Squires Tournament, Cadets Tournament, Children's Activities, and much more!

On Saturday the Essex  Eatery will be on site to provide day and evening food and the Duke and Drake Tavern that evening.

Site fees:
Adults: $20 ($5 NMS will apply) ,Youth (13-18):  $10, Children 12 and under - Free

(Please Make Cheques payable to “The Barony of Seagirt”)

A reminder that as There will be a cash bar in the evening; no outside alcohol will allowed.

Merchants are welcome.  To Reserve a spot please contact the Event Steward by email.

For accommodations there are a number of Hotels to choose from in Duncan, the closest (only 4 km) to the site being:

Best Western, Cowichan Valley Inn

6474 Trans-Canada Highway

Duncan, BC V9L 6C6

(250) 748-2722

bestwestern.com
Site Info:
Name: Cowichan Exhibition Grounds
7380 Trans Canada Hwy
Duncan, BC V9L 6B1
Directions to Site:
Last Event's Directions:  
Coming from Victoria - Head north on Highway 1, go through Duncan. Turn left at the set of lights at May Road (the next set of lights *after* Herd Road/Cowichan Lake turnoff). Coming from north of Duncan - Head south on Highway 1, turn right at the lights at May Road. Take Douglas St/Trans-Canada Hwy/BC-1 North follow Trans-Canada Hwy/BC-1 North through Duncan, BC 67.5 km. Turn Left at Mays Rd. Destination will be on the right. 
Directions from Nanaimo: Take Trans-Canada Hwy/BC-1 south 45.9 km Turn right on Mays Rd.
* * * *
 False Isle WinterFeast
November 23, 2013
Time: 5:00 PM - 11 PM

Location: Cranberry Community Hall - 6828 Cranberry Street, Powell River, BC

Cost: Adults $10 or $5 with a food bank donation

Youth under 16 free

Event Steward: Mistress Alicia le Wilfulle

'Tis the time of year when the winter winds howl and the days draw short; so come spend an evening with the Shire of False Isle and enjoy our warmth and friendship.

Doors open at 5:00 pm. with a potluck dinner at 6:00 pm. The Shire willbe providing a meat dish.

We are planning to have the feast in two removes (courses), the main dishes and dessert, both of which will be buffets.  Please bring your feast gear.

Between removes there will be a competition for the best filk to a Christmas tune. Please bring extra copies of your filk so all can join in on the singing.

Everyone is encouraged to join in to provide other entertainment (songs, stories, skits, riddles, etc.) both between removes and during the dessert. 

Prizes will be given for the best filk as well as for the best overall entertainer.

After the feast there will be games, music and maybe even dance.

Attendees must make an attempt at medieval style clothing. Some loaner clothing may be available.

Note: The site is discretely damp

*Please RSVP by Nov. 19, 2013: *604-483-4642 (before 9 PM) or email Alicia  jdharcus@telus.net.**

For more information call Alicia le Wilfulle 604-483-4642 (before 9 PM)  or email Alicia  jdharcus@telus.net.

For billeting space call Cassandra le Rede 604-414-5331  (before 9 PM) or email Cassandra cassandra_ca@yahoo.com.

*Directions:*

From Vancouver BC: Take the Langdale Ferry at Horseshoe Bay, travel highway 101 north to Powell River BC. (There are two ferries and are only paid for once in each direction.) Exit ferry and travel approximately 32 km. to the intersection of Alberni St. Turn right onto Alberni St and follow it until you reach Manson Ave. Turn left and follow until you reach Cranberry St. Turn right and the Hall is on the right hand side.

From Vancouver Island: Take the Powell River Ferry at Little River: Exit ferry and turn left at light onto Highway 101. Turn right onto Alberni St and follow it until you reach Manson Ave. Turn left and follow until you reach Cranberry St. Turn right and the Hall is on the right hand side.

There will be signs posted to help with these mystical directions
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ON GOING ACTIVITIES








Archery Practice:





Thursdays at 5pm, 1765 Fern Rd, Courtenay�Sundays at 2pm, 1996 Maple Dr, Black Creek��John and Allison Mail:  � HYPERLINK "tel:778-428-0416"��778-428-0416��


Arts and Sciences:


Please contact:


Sayyida (Lady) Hawa al-'Aliyya al-Shirazieh  � HYPERLINK "mailto:aline_debruges@hotmail.com"��aline_debruges@hotmail.com�   250-323-7193





Fighter Practice:  Monday, 6pm at 16 Durham Street, Nanaimo.





The Hartwood Website: � HYPERLINK "http://hartwood.tirrigh.org/"��http://hartwood.tirrigh.org�





�








Feather


by Linda Joan Doerksen (SCA: Halima al-Rakkasa)��She comes to nestle in my hand�a fair feather, a slender reed;�With twisted cord I bind her�and bend her to my need.��We strive and strain in concert bold�yet each in turn to yield;�Together is our striving here�'gainst others on the field.��Feathered shaft from this fair feather,�Flying swift, strikes true;�The golden eye receives the blow�From efforts of we two.��Unceasing all our darts do fly�'til all our shafts are spent,�Then with our comrades make our way�To seek our rest unbent.��Caress does fall with 'croaching night,�As she lays across my knees,�Upon her length to sooth her ills�And all her bindings ease.��We rest, revive and wait the dawn�When once again we rise,�Feather soft and feather light�To dare again gold eyes.��August 5, 2013�(Should the meaning prove elusive, this is an ode to my new longbow,�named 'Feather', made by a friend from a tree fallen on her property.�This was a day of good shooting and greater promise.)��Halima 





From the Editor





Greetings Everyone:





	I ask that you please bear with me on my first attempt at the Hartbeat.  It can only get better as we go especially with more submissions.  


	If you wish to contribute something to the newsletter it will be most welcome. It can be an article or pictures of a project you are working on, or a topic you have researched or even your review on a book or descriptions of an event you have been to. Pictures and photos are always welcome as well. You don’t need to be professional; you just need to have a willingness to share. 








